
Greetings	in	the	name	of	our	Lord	Jesus	Christ! 
	
	
Thank	you	so	much	for	your	prayer	and	support	for	my	study	and	ministry	in	the	past	year!	
Right	now	I	am	doing	my	fourth-semester	seminary	study	at	Dallas	Theological	Seminary.	It's	
been	hard	for	me	to	study	theology	in	English.	But	praise	the	Lord,	God	has	been	always	my	
help	and	provider.	So	far,	my	study	and	life	here	in	the	United	States	have	been	going	well.	
Attached	are	the	grade	reports	of	my	first	three	semesters	at	DTS.	Apart	from	the	seminary	
study,	I	have	also	been	doing	ministry	at	Grace	Chinese	Baptist	Church	in	Plano	of	Dallas.	I	have	
been	teaching	Sunday	School	for	adults	there	since	last	September	and	preaching	once	a	month	
since	this	September.	During	the	Spring	and	Fall	semester	break	time,	the	missionary	Chung	
and	I	had	mission	trips	to	the	east	and	west	coast	of	US.	We	visited	several	Korean	and	
American	churches	and	gave	testimonies	and	mission	reports	to	the	congregations.	In	this	
summer	vacation,	the	missionary	and	I	went	back	to	our	mission	field	in	China	and	did	some	
intensive	ministry	there.	This	time	in	China,	we	did	experience	and	see	the	critical	situation	for	
Chinese	house	churches.	Many	churches	have	been	forced	to	close	and	crosses	have	been	
pulled	down.	Bible	study	has	become	illegal.	It's	getting	harder	and	more	dangerous	to	do	
ministry	in	China	now.	So	my	first	prayer	request	is	to	pray	for	the	Chinese	ministry	and	house	
churches.	May	God	strengthen	and	empower	Chinese	churches	and	believers	so	that	they	can	
go	through	this	severe	persecution	without	compromise	and	gain	a	great	spiritual	revival	and	
eventually	glorify	God's	name!	Second,	please	continually	pray	for	my	study	here	at	DTS.	May	
God	help	me	move	forward	to	be	ready	for	the	vision	He	has	given	me!	
	
Thanks	again	for	your	prayer	and	support!	May	God	bless	the	ministry	of	JSBNF	and	all	your	
hard	work!	All	glory	be	to	God	our	Father	in	heaven!	
	
Blessings,	
Paul	
 
	


